Exmoor Panel - 16/01/2020

Across our area we have not had a lot reported acquisitive crime in recent
months, which is of course good news. This drop off may be due to the
extreme bad weather which we have suffered, but we cannot be sure.
However we are sure that they will be back at some point!

We have had reports of certain vehicles possibly involved in suspicious activity,
and we ask for our communities to continue to report these events to us.

There have been a series of incidents in the Dulverton area, either crime or
Anti-Social Behaviour which have occurred, and these have all been linked to
an individual. These incidents have shown this person either as reporting
incidents with himself as the victim, or being reported with him as an offender.

Some of these incidents are still under investigation. We hope to move these
enquiries forward as quickly as possible, and charges may follow.

We fully understand that these events have upset and distressed a number of
people within our community, and we are doing our best to get a resolution.
These events involve not only the police, but also housing providers, and
medical services.

Good news Farm Watch and Horse Watch schemes are going really well with
steady sign ups in the area. We had a training input on Poaching crime, and
there will be a launch of Anti-Poaching signs similar to the Farm and Horse
watch, so when this is live | will be actively getting those signs out to areas.

We continue to hold regular meetings with the community, either as Beat
Surgeries or Talking Cafes. Please see our webpages for updated details.
PCSO Linda Brooks is also on Facebook please feel free to add her.
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